Att: XL AIrways UK Limited

Explorer House

Fleming Way

Crawley

West Sussex

RH10 9EA

Dear XL Airways,

                         I am concerned to read media reports that your company is involved in plans by the UK Home Office to forcibly deport at least 18 children and 14 adults by XL Airways charter flight XLA4334 to the Democratic Republic of Congo (DRC) on Monday 26 February 2007. 

I am concerned, as a member of the public and as well as a potential customer, that this involvement will damage your company's reputation.  

The DRC is one of the most deadly places in the world. Since 1998 over four million lives have been lost and though the war is over, there is no 'peace' and deaths continue at the rate of 1,200 a week. Recruitment of child soldiers in the DRC continues unabated and the infrastructure of the country’s hospitals, roads and power supplies are archaic and in some areas non-existent.

However lucrative the arrangement between XL Airways and the contractor for the Home Office is, deporting people to a country still in turmoil, where gross human rights occur daily, XL Airways stands to seriously damage its corporate image.  

In the case of failed asylum seekers from the DRC, many have suffered from inadequate legal representation, the lack of familiarity in the UK with the country, and poor translation facilities from French and Lingala into English. All these factors have seriously disadvantaged asylum seekers from the DRC in the UK context.  

The evidence in the past is that many people returned to the DRC never make it through airport controls. They are classified as hostile to the DRC regime currently in power and are detained in Makala prison. There have been many examples of deported DRC asylum seekers being tortured. Some have been killed.

The evidence is clearly that deportation to the DRC is dangerous, yet the UK government continues to insist on charter flights for this purpose.  

I am concerned that XL Airways may consider this operation from a purely profit perspective, and may not be aware that many of the people you will be transporting are being returned to a situation where they - on all available evidence - can face torture and even death.   

I would therefore urge you to reconsider your involvement, present and future, in such schemes, until your company has fully appraised itself of the available evidence. There seems a great risk that negative media attention to the outcomes of such 'deportation charters' to war zones could be commercially damaging for XL Airways.

Please immediately cancel your contract with the relevant party to remove children and adults from the UK to the DRC on Monday 26th February 2007 by your aircraft XLA4334.

Yours Sincerely,
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